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Judge not, and you will not be judged; condemn not, and you will not be 

condemned; forgive, and you will be forgiven. 
Luke 6:37 

This week’s value: Forgiveness 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
This week in Collective Worship we looked at the value of 
forgiveness. Matthew and Bella (Year 5) helped me to 
share a story about a boy who just couldn’t forgive. The 
rest of the school then reflected on the times that they 
felt it was too difficult to forgive. We went on to think 
about and share our ideas about the importance of 
forgiving one another.  
 
On Thursday the children in Key Stage 2 auditioned for 
parts in this year’s school production of Joseph and His 
Amazing Technicolour Dream Coat. It was an absolute joy 
listening to the children sing. We are really looking 
forward to rehearsals and ultimately sharing the 
production with our parents and carers.  
 
This Friday the children in Year 2 completed their Secret 
Agent Training and were rewarded by a trip to the 
aquarium, where they slept with the sharks.  
 
We have enjoyed the sunshine and it has been lovely this 
week for the children to finally get on to the field to play.  
With that in mind, can you please remember to make 
sure that your child is wearing sunscreen to school as we 
will most definitely make the most of the gorgeous 
weather. 
 
Before, I close I would just like to mention Aubree, Isabel 
and Lyla in Reception, who have brought me some 
beautifully written and drawn pictures. They have really 
brightened up my week. Thank you girls for being so 

thoughtful.       
 
I hope that you have a wonderful weekend.  
Mrs Fletcher 

Dates for your diary 
 
Wednesday 23rd May  
Year 2 Afternoon tea – parents welcome 
 

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June 
Half term 
 

Thursday 8th June 
Royal Cornwall Show – KS2 
 

Friday 16th June 
KS1 Rock pooling Trip 
 

Wednesday 28th June 
Sports Day 
No After School Club following Sports Day due to 
meeting for all staff, all children finish at 3.15pm 
Bag to School Collection (more information to follow) 
 

Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th July 
KS2 Production – 5.30pm 
Saltash Community School 
 

Wednesday 19th July 
Leavers’ Service 
 

Friday 21st July 
Last day of term – no clubs, all children finish at 
3.15pm 

 

 

 

If you’ve not already done so, a reminder to 

return KS2 slips for the Royal Cornwall 

Show, voluntary contributions payable via 

ParentPay. 

Thankyou to all those who have completed 

the School Meals Survey, it’s still open for 

those who have not yet done so. 



Sports Report (see final page for photos) 

Girls Cornwall County Football Cup Final - County Champions! 
On Monday our girls team travelled to Truro for the County Cup Final. First, we had to play Carbeile in the 
East Division Final. After a tough match, which went to extra time, we eventually triumphed 2-0 to set up 
the Final against Nancledra. In that match we totally dominated to eventually become County Cup 
Champions for the first time in the school’s history. Well done to all the girls on a truly outstanding season 
with the following honours: ESFA County Champions, CSFA County Cup Champions, CSFA County Cup (East 
Division) Champions, SE Cornwall League Champions, East Cornwall Champions and Arena League 
Champions. Not a bad season! 
 
East Cornwall Hardball Cricket Final 
Well done to our Boys Cricket team who beat Sir Robert Geoffrey School by 2 runs on Tuesday at Tideford 
Cricket Club in a thrilling match. 
 
East Cornwall Dynamo Cricket Finals 
Well done to our Boys team again who the next day won the Dynamo Cricket Final at Werrington Cricket 
Club. Well done also to the Girls team who came 2nd. 

Achievement Awards 
Hunter in Reception Class deserves the achievement 
award this week for his continuous hard work and 
effort. Hunter shows great willingness and always 
tries his best. Well done Hunter. 
 
This week's achiever award goes to Evie who has 
been a superstar in swimming, showing lots of 
confidence as she develops new skills and very 
importantly having fun at the same time! 
 
All of Year 2 deserve this award for their amazing 
attitudes and effort as secret agents. We are all so 
proud of you! 
  
Ted in Year 3 for his continued efforts and success 
with his times tables. Keep it up Ted. 
 
Emily in Year 4 has been working very hard in our 
maths lesson. She is trying her best in lessons and is 
also making sure she is using Doodle Maths at home. 
Well done Emily. 
 
Bear in Year 5 has a fantastic attitude to his work 
and always works hard with his learning. He has 
written a fantastic story about a boy that struggles, 
but finally achieves his dreams, in becoming a 
professional footballer.  
 
The Head’s Award this week goes to somebody who 
has been perfecting her piano playing and has 
wowed her piano teacher this week.  She always 
gives 100% and strives for perfection in everything 
she does.  Well done Amelia in Year 6. 

Value Awards 
Jasmine in Reception Class deserves this week’s value 
of forgiveness. Jasmine knows to forgive others and 
is also good at saying sorry and asking for forgiveness 
when needed. Keep it up Jasmine.  
 
This week's value award for forgiveness goes to Eliza 
in Year 1 who is a kind, forgiving and a caring friend 
to her classmates. She accepts that her friends 
sometimes make mistakes and is understanding and 
forgiving with them, valuing their friendship. Well 
done Eliza. 
 
Albie in Year 2 is such a kind and thoughtful member 
of our class. He is always ready to forgive others and 
is a very caring friend in the playground. Well done 
Albie! 
 
Katie in Year 3 is a very calm, happy and forgiving 
person - she is a great role model for the value of 
forgiveness. 
 
Kyla in Year 4 is always a member of our class who is 
able to show forgiveness. She is kind-hearted and is a 
good role model within our class.   
 
Tommy-Joe in Year 5 is a kind and caring member of 
our class and always shows forgiveness to his class 
mates. 
 
The Value Award for Forgiveness goes to Riley H in 
Year 6.  He never judges his friends and is also quick 
to forgive if somebody upsets him.  He is such a 
lovely young man and is kind and caring to everyone. 
 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 3 have been 

continuing Mass and Capacity in 

Maths.  We have also continued our 

Mousehole story.  In science we 

learned about the skeleton through 

making structures to support a tennis 

ball, creating an elbow joint and 

adding muscles on.  We also 

researched vertebrates and 

invertebrates. 
 

This week Year 2 have been busy as secret 

agents once again. They have worked very 

hard to get all the clues for their trip to sleep 

at the aquarium. They have been amazing 

readers and mathematicians!!! They have 

also been designing African shields, playing 

in the woods and enjoying outdoor cricket as 

well as climbing on the apparatus. Another 

busy week! 

 

This week Reception class have been busy 

writing about Stickman and creating new 

characters that he may have met on his 

adventures. They have also been learning 

about different fables and have thought 

about beautiful things in the world to be 

thankful for.  

In English, Year 5 have started their new unit based on the adventure story Gorilla by Anthony Brown. In 

Maths, we have been understanding percentages and comparing them to decimals and fractions. During 

PSHE we discussed having a healthy relationship with technology and the impact of too much screen 

time. In art, the children have explored the self-portraits and the artist Frida Kahlo. During RE, they 

researched the holy scripture of Sikhism have continued to explore what do Sikhs believe. Finally in 

Geography, they investigated different human geography features of South America 

This week Year 1 have been collecting 

natural materials to create a castle art 

collage as well as using food toys to help 

them learn about fractions in maths. 

With such lovely weather this week, Year 4 

have enjoyed beginning their summer games 

unit of work and this week we have enjoyed 

practising our rounders skills. We have 

enjoyed our RE lessons on Judaism and making 

links with our earlier learning from Year 1 on 

this. We are also in the process of writing a 

class book of prayers...soon to be published in 

a class book for us all in Year 4 to share.  

 

Year 6 have had a busy week researching the 

spread of Islam across Britain (The Golden Age of 

Islam).  They have researched how Baghdad 

became the Centre of Knowledge and how 

scholars travelled there as it was such a special 

place. They have also had some down time being 

creative in the woods and producing some lovely 

art designing the programme cover for their KS2 

production. 
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SPORTS PHOTOS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Girls football team celebrating becoming CFSA County Cup Champions this week, proud 

recipients of the Chloe Williams Memorial trophy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

East Cornwall Dynamo Cricket Finals – Werrington Cricket Club 


